BOROUGH OF SLATINGTON

The Water, Sewer/Solid Waste, and Highway Committee Workshop Meeting was held on February 17, 2014 in Council Room, 125 South Walnut Street, Slatington, PA. The meeting was called to order by President Stevens at 6:46 PM with the following in attendance:

PRESENT	<u>ABSENT</u>	<u>OTHERS</u>	<u>VISITORS</u>	
Daniel Stevens		Larry Turoscy	Sharon Stanley Kris	Burek
Bryon Reed			George Moyer Melvin Gildner	
Galen Freed			Jay Poplawski Willia	m Stein
Bob Steets			Russell Hallman Carol	Gildner

SEWER/SOLID WASTE

Bob Steets — Chairman; Members: Galen Freed, Bryon Reed

- 1. Digester Update- Councilor Steets noted that he had Eastern Environmental Contractors to look at the digester lid, he said that while he was there he asked about drilling and sealing it. He also at that point suggested going with a rubber seal. Councilor Reed also added that we will be getting a quote from flow data for this as well. The Committee asked several questions about the quotes. President Stevens said that once we get all of the quotes we can look at them more closely.
- 2. Trickling Filter Update- Councilor Reed suggested that this may be something that we should get together with the Authority, so the two projects could co-inside with each other. A discussion took place on the sewer plant.

There were no further questions from the committee members, other Council members and so the Sewer/Solid Waste Committee Meeting was adjourned

WATER/SPECIAL SEWER

Bryon Reed — Chairman; Members: Bob Steets, Galen Freed

There was nothing at this time

There were no questions from the committee members, other Council members and so the Water/Special Sewer Committee Meeting was adjourned.

HIGHWAY

Galen Freed— Chairman; Members: Bryon Reed, Bob Steets

- 1. Councilor Freed noted that we have 2 major pieces of equipment down right now. One is the small dump and the other is the skid steer.
- 2. Snow Removal- Councilor Freed said that we are moving along and we are doing the best we can when we can, the guys have been putting in a

tremendous amount of time. Councilor Freed said there is a shortage of salt. We received 50 ton last week and that lasted through the snow event. He said they are calling for more snow again tonight.

There were no further questions from the committee members, and so the Highway Committee Meeting was adjourned.

Councilor Steets adjourned the meeting at 7:00 P.M.

Karen Gill Assistant Borough Secretary